
our mission, apply for grants and 
keep you informed of various 
activities planned for our area. 
Contact any of our Board of Di-
rectors for more information. 

Kevin Verity- President 

(Norwood) 

John B. Steward- Vice 

President (Gateway) 

Rebecca Rogers- Secretary 

(Norwood) 

Paul Koski- Treasurer 

(Nucla) 

In what could be described as 
representing cyclists from a very 
large geographical area, WEBA 
membership includes people 
from San Miguel, Montrose and 
Mesa Counties, from Norwood to 
Gateway.  Acting as a non-profit 
umbrella for the newly created 
group, Montrose West Recreation 
has teamed with the Norwood 
Chamber of Commerce to help 
get WEBA up and rolling. Repre-
senting  ALL cyclists including 
mountain bikers and road cy-
clists,  the WEBA Board of Direc-
tors has adopted a mission state-
ment which creates a framework 
to: 

Build relationships with vari-

ous organizations and agencies 

Advocate for infrastructure 

and policies 

Promote cycling in our com-

munities 
Educate about the rights and 
responsibilities of cycling 
One of the first projects that 
WEBA is undertaking is to map, 
describe and promote existing 
routes and trails on our area 
public lands. West Montrose and 

San Miguel Counties are blessed 
with some of the most geographi-
cally unique and beautiful territory 
in Colorado and the lower 48 
States. As with other regional 
communities that have success-
fully promoted cycling to become 
destination hotspots, West End 
Communities are teaming up in 
the hopes of encouraging more 
people who travel through our 
area to stop, spend some time 
(and money) and enjoy what we 
have to offer.  
And it is not just cyclists 
that stand to benefit from 
this initiative. All users of 
our public lands will have 
access to the new maps. 
Most routes in the West 
End are multi-use meaning 
they are open to all users 
including jeeps, ATVs, 
equestrians and hikers. 
Maps should  soon be 
available in print at com-
munity visitorôs centers 
and on line for viewing and 
printing. 
Memberships to WEBA 
are now available for $5 
which will help us carry out 

West End Bicycle Alliance Takes Shape  

FALL WALKING CHALLENGE  By  Debbie Dillon 

Gary Gazaway, former West End 
School Superintendent, started the 
West End Schools Annual Walking 
Contest in February 2008 as a way 
to get school employees active 
and out in the community.  Gary 
personally provided the prizes and 
there was no entry fee.  At that 
time all teams had to have at least 
one team member who was a 
school employee and all walking 
had to be on foot.  No treadmills or 

ellipticals were allowed.  
The ñBun Bustersò, nicknamed the 
ñLunch Ladiesò, (all team members 
worked in the Lunch Room or with 

the School Lunch Program) out 
walked all the other teams and 
took first place two years in a row.  
They set the bar high, having a 
nearly perfect walking record. 
Community members began to 
want to join in and soon the con-
test was opened up to anyone in 
the community.  Teams from 
NNTC, San Miguel Power, the 
Naturita Library, as well as many 
other businesses and community 
members have competed.  Over 
time, the contest and rules have 
evolved, but health benefits and 
friendly competition remain.   

Even those who do not complete 
the contest agree that is a positive 
activity.  ñBefore I entered the 
contest, I never thought I would be 
able to walk a mile! This has been 
great.ò  ñI love the competition. 
This keeps me walking!ò 
Beside improving your health, you 
can support your favorite cause. 
50% of the proceeds from each 
category will go to a school or civic 
organization/club of the winnerôs 
choice. 

Get a team together, pick a fun 

name and letôs walk! 
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ñFun in the Sunò is not new to the 
MWR program line-upé itôs actu-
ally an old favorite. This year with 
the help of a generous donation 
from San Miguel Power Assn., 
an old program found a new be-
ginning. 
For the entire month of June, 
campers from 2 to 14 years of 
age were engaged in four weeks 
of themed outdoor fun and learn-
ing. The program was offered for 
FREE to 60 registered campers. 
Each weeks theme: 

Week Ones Arts & Music  

Week Two- Science & Ex-
ploration  

Week Threeï Movement & 

Sports 

Week Fourï Ad-
venture & Team 
Building. 

The program employed 
10 teen Team Leaders, 8 Instruc-
tors and 2 Program Directors. 
Plans are already  underway for 
next summeré we could use 
your feedback and suggestions. 
Email us at MontroseWe-
stRec@gmail.com  
We invite you to check out the 
MWR FaceBook Page to see 
more photos from the 2014 ñFun 
in the Sunò Summer Camp. Itôs 
also a great way to stay tuned  in 
to new MWR Programs, Events, 
Activities & Camps!  

some Peppermint extract to the 
óGreenô playdough youôre mak-
ing, or Pumpkin Pie Spice to the 
óOrangeô playdough youôre mak-
ing!  
Cook over medium heat, stirring 
constantly.  
As soon as the mixture begins to 

thicken, add in food color-
ing.  Continue to stir. 
Mixture will begin forming into a 
solid, and gathering on spoon. 
Remove from heat to cool, then 
remove from saucepan to cool 
on wax paper, plate, etc. 
Store in freezer Ziploc 
bag.  Then, you can even place 
the bag in a dark container, or in 
the fridgeé to make it last even 
longer! 
If it starts to get dry after several 
weeks, try adding a few drops of 
water into play dough to extend 
itôs shelf life. 
www.TheFrugalGirls.com    

What Youôll Need: 
1 cup Flour 
1 cup Water 
2 tsp. Cream of Tartar 
1/2 cup Salt 
1 tbsp. Vegetable Oil 
Food Coloring 
Optional: Vanilla or Peppermint 
Extract, or Pumpkin Pie Spice 
This makes a good-sized batch, 
so you could also cut the recipe 
in halfé or make the full recipe 
using two different sauce pans 
{to make 2 different colors. 
What Youôll Do: 
Mix Together all ingredients 

{except food coloring} in 
saucepan 
Optional: Add in a splash 
of Vanilla extract to make it 
smell yummy. Oré for 
more fun scents: add in 

Summer Camp  PLAYDOUGH RECIPE 

òFun in the Sunó SUMMER CAMP 
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Find us at 

òMontrose West 

Recreation, Inc.ó 

on Face Book, 

then òLikeó us to 

follow whatõs 

going on! 

SUPER CAMPERS!  


